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2020 Foundation Enrolments 

At the end of this week, all Principals in Victorian Government schools will be asked to forward their 
2020 enrolments to the Department of Education & Training (DET). A key part of this process requires 
schools to try and predict as closely as possible, their new Foundation students who will begin their 
schooling next year. Over the last week, there has been some confusion for existing school families 
about the enrolment process for siblings. It is therefore important to understand that each child in the 
family must be enrolled separately with their own enrolment form. Siblings are not automatically 
enrolled. We currently have 15 students enrolled for our Foundation classes in 2020 and are now 
planning for the resources that will be needed for this cohort. Pending further enrolment applications, 
we will definitely be planning for one class at this level. If you haven’t yet lodged your Foundation 
enrolment form for next year, we would be very grateful to receive the remainder of these forms by the 
end of this week. If you have any queries about this process, please don’t hesitate to contact the 
school’s main office on 59852864. 

=========================================================== 

Thankyou to our market helpers from our July Market -  
Leza & Ella Carver, Gail Issac, Nathan & Kayla Opie, Adam & Jennifer 
and Kayla Novotnym, CHuyen Hodgetts, Catherine Hone, Andrew, Julie, 
Kaiden and Callum Woulfe, Summer Dixon, Bradley Holliss, Christine, 
Jason & Issac Young. 
 
======================================================================= 
 

                     CALENDAR 
Swimming each Wednesday  Term 3 – Grade 5/6-  24th July – 18th September  (no swimming 4th Sept) 

      

    Friday 9th August  -  School House Athletics day 

Wednesday 14th Aug  -    5/6 Financial Incursion 

  Wednesday 21st Aug   -  VSSS Melbourne 

  26th Aug- 30th Aug  -   Ski Camp 

http://www.tootps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:tootgarook.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


Tootgarook PS House Athletics will be held on Friday 9th  August for 3 – 6 with events beginning 

at 10.00am – 3.30pm. F-2 will be competing from 2.30 to 3.30pm. Dress up in your 

house colours!!  BASS FLINDERS COOK TASMAN Athletics will be held 

on the School Oval. We are in need of Parent Helpers who can assist on the day -  
please see Miss Boyd if you can help out.                   

============================================================================= 

At Tootgarook Primary school 21 students from the 5/6 area have been practising for the mass choir 

since mid term 2. 

Last week on Wednesday 24th of July, we went to Melbourne Town Hall for our first full mass choir 

rehearsal (approx. 1200 students). We left school at 7am and arrived with enough time to go for a walk 

to Chinatown. 

We practised all our 16 songs and were amazed by how the harmonies came together. 

It was a great experience and we will return for another rehearsal in 3 weeks. 

Now we need to learn all the choreographies that go with the songs. 

If you are interested in watching the show, tickets are still available on Ticketek. 

The show take place in Melbourne Arena on Saturday, 14th of September. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

A reminder for parents to please label all your 

child’s belongings i.e. drink bottles, lunch boxes, 

jumpers etc. so they can be returned if 

misplaced.  

Thankyou  

 

Lunch For Everyone         - Wednesday 7th August 
Pasta Bake 

ORDERS WILL CLOSED MONDAY EVENING 
        CONTACT THE OFFICE  TUESDAY MORNING  

UNTILL 9.15AM 
LATE ORDERS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED  

      
2019 Parent Opinion Survey –  

 

WE WANT OUR PARENTS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  

The 2019 Parent Opinion Survey will be open for parents to complete between Monday 22 July and 

Sunday 11th August 2019 

 

The survey results will be reported back to the school at the end of September. Last year we used the 

survey results to plan, please speak to your child’s teacher if you would like more information. 

==================================================================================== 

5/6 SWIMMING PROGRAM 
Term 3 2019 

This timetable is the same for each swimming day.  
Swimming will run in Weeks 2,3,4,5,6,7,9 & 10 (No week 8)  

 Please remember to send your child with the bathers and towel. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Class Group: Bus leaves school:  Start lesson: Finish lesson: Bus leaves Pool 

Group 1- 
5/6M 

 

12.40pm – 1:00pm 1:30pm 1.50pm 

Group 2- 
5/6K 

 
Group- 3 – 
5/6A 

 

1:10pm 

 

 

1.40pm 

1:30pm 

 

 

2.00pm 

2:00pm 

 

 

2.30pm 

2:00pm 

 

 

3.00pm 

Group 4- 

Mixed- LB 

1:40pm 2:00pm 3:30pm 2:45pm 

 



  

 

 





  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ATTENDANCE:  All attendance 

must be entered onto Compass. Please 

ensure that if your child is absent or 

going to be late. That you record this 

on Compass prior to 9.00am 

Bendigo Bank: School Banking 

Bring your bankbook on 

TUESDAYS. If your new you can 

enrol at the Rye branch. 

 

             Coming Events 

 

August 
Monday             Tuesday             Wednesday          Thursday        Friday 

  July           31 1 
AUGUST 

                            2 

                           5                          6 7 
Lunch for 
everyone 

8  9  
 

School House 
Athletics day 

12 13 
 

14 
 

Yr 5/6 Finacial 
Incursion 

15 16 

19 20 21 
Lunch for 
everyone 

 
VSSS Melbourne 

22 23 

26 
SKI CAMP 

27 
       SKI CAMP 

28 
SKI CAMP 

29 
SKI CAMP 

30 
SKI CAMP 


